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MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday, 7th November  2006 
QUESTION NO. 17 
QUESTION:   Councillor Alex White

"To ask the Manager to advise the elected members what steps can be taken by the County Council to gain title to the strip of land between the back gardens on Delaford Avenue and Knocklyon Heights as it has been the source of persistent anti-social behaviour over the years and is in poor repair and will the Manager outline whether the Council intends to install a path and public lighting on this passageway or have it integrated in the adjacent back gardens and will he make a statement on the matter?”

REPLY:

It would appear from original site maps that the area referred to in the question was to be developed as a pathway with grass verges on both sides.  The path does not appear to have been provided.

A portion of the area (grass verges) was included in a Deed of Dedication to the Council but the area of the proposed path was not.  The legal title to the lands was never transferred by the developer to the Council.  

The future use of this area of land is being considered in conjunction with the Council’s Parks and Roads Departments.

The Council’s Law Department will also be requested to pursue the transfer of title with the current owners of the lands.

